August 18, 2023

Dr. Lawson and Henderson County Board of Education:
Personnel:

Ted Thompson has been hired as the baseball coach.

Sports Information:
Fall sports have been practicing since July 15 (July 10 for football).

The football team has played in two scrimmages and will open the regular season on August 18 at home
against Meade County.

The volleyball team opened the season with a loss at Whitesville Trinity on 8/14.

The boys golf team has finished 2" in three tournaments this year: McLean County Invitational,
Owensboro Catholic Invitational and Hopkins County Central Invitational. Josh Thompson has finished
2" in one tournament and tied for 1%t in another.

The girls golf team won our home Invitational and finished 3™ in the Hopkinsville Invitational. Meryl
Grogan has shot in the 70s at every match this season. Every girl has had a personal best score at some

point this season.

The boys soccer team will play their first match on 8/15/23. Last week’s games were canceled due to
lack of officials and poor field conditions.

The girls soccer team is currently 2-1. They have had one game canceled due to lack of officials.
The cross country team runs in their first meet on 8/15/23.
Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark Andrews
HCHS Athletic Director



